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January 23, 2019


The Honorable Rod Dembowski
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Dembowski:
I am pleased to transmit for the King County Council’s approval the attached motion confirming Rick Brater as the Director of the Roads Division of the King County Department of Local Services.  A full set of confirmation documents will be submitted to the Council under separate cover. 

With the Council’s approval, Mr. Brater will lead the Roads Division at an important time in its history.  Beginning January 1, 2019, the Roads Division moved from the Department of Transportation to the newly created Department of Local Services.

The Department of Local Services will be a conduit for enhanced communication between community members in the unincorporated areas of King County and the King County agencies that provide local services.  The goal in creating the Department of Local Services is to serve the County’s Strategic Plan by following the guiding principle of providing quality local government in the form of effective, efficient local governance and services to unincorporated areas.  It also speaks to the strategic plan’s goal and objective of “Efficient, Accountable Regional and Local Government” by ensuring that County government operates efficiently and effectively and is accountable to the public by aligning funding, policy, and operational goals of King County government with community priorities; optimizing County operations through innovation and continuous improvement; delivering consistent, responsive, equitable, high-quality services to residents, cities, and districts; exercising sound financial and risk management; and building King County's long-term fiscal strength.
On October 1, 2018, Mr. Brater was appointed the interim director of the Roads Division of the Department of Transportation.  When the Department of Local Services began work on January 1, 2019, he moved in his role with the roads division to the same role in the new department.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Mr. Brater has worked for King County for over 17 years.   He has extensive experience working successfully with a wide range of stakeholders, including councilmembers, mayors, regulatory agencies, media, tribal interests, employee groups and not least, residents.   His ability to successfully communicate and collaborate with these diverse interests demonstrates his ability to manage complex and critical initiatives in the interest of King County.

Mr. Brater’s experience and skills suggest he is well prepared to lead the Roads Division as it implements a cultural shift to a more locally centered focus.  It is my great pleasure to request the confirmation of Rick Brater as the Director of the Roads Division of the King County Department of Local Services.

Sincerely,



Dow Constantine
King County Executive

Enclosure

cc:	King County Councilmembers
		ATTN:  Carolyn Busch, Chief of Staff 
  Melani Pedroza, Clerk of the Council
	Whitney Abrams, Chief People Officer, King County Executive Office 
Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget
	Jay Osborne, Director, Department of Human Resources
	John Taylor, Director, Department of Local Services
	Rick Brater, Director Designee, Roads Division, Department of Local Services



